
We played football together. She sat next to me in choir. We 
marched in the same section of the band. We were in the 
same math class. He was in the chair next to me in jazz band. 
She was in my Spanish class.  Affinity 
groups- sports, clubs, and extracurricular 
activities were the common ground 
on which friendships were formed. 
Shared interests, common rivalries and 
wholesome struggles formed bonds that 
now span decades.

About two years ago, a handful of former 
band members created a Facebook 
page and began identifying classmates 
interested in reconnecting and sharing 
memories. They quickly found others 
who not only wanted to remember, but 
friends who had an interest in dusting 
off their instruments and a willingness to 
make time for rehearsals.

“Many hadn’t picked up an instrument 
since high school,” said Dave Royer 
(’85), “but once a band member, always a 
band member!” With the help of guest conductors Ray Koontz, 
Tim Angeloni and Dr. Terry Frenz and under the volunteer 
leadership of Michael Simpkin (’89), former band members 
have rallied to create new memories, great music and an 

Common Ground
High school affinity groups build lifelong friendships
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alumni band. Alumni band members were welcomed by current 
Marching Dukes of Marlington (MDM) and now perform as part 
of annual Homecoming festivities.

When the MHS band room needed to free up 
space, it was natural for the Marlington Alumni 
Association (MAA) to partner with existing and 
former band members for the benefit of MAA 
scholarships and to support students pursuing 
post-secondary education in music or music 
education. 

Now, for a donation of ANY size to the MAA, 
vintage band trophies, plaques and even 
albums can be yours! Would- be crafters 
(see Pinterest for ideas) refurb trophies and 
plaques into contemporary  art. High school 
music connoisseurs thoroughly enjoy the 
1965-66 Marlington Band albums.  Email 
marlingtonalumi@yahoo.com for information 
about trophies, plaques, albums and band 
memorabilia.

Do you live in the area, or plan to be here next 
fall, and want to be part of the alumni band? Look 

for Marlington Alumni Band on Facebook, or contact the MAA 
and we’ll forward your info to them. We look forward to seeing 
you perform at next year’s Homecoming!



On a very hot Friday, July 21, the Marlington Alumni 
Association (MAA) hosted its 2017 golf outing.  This 
marked the 21st year of the annual event, the biggest of 
the organization’s fundraisers. Over $12,300 was raised 
through sponsorships and 132 golfers, which is the 
maximum number allowed at Tannenhauf Golf Course! 
 
As always, participants enjoyed breakfast, a great round 
of golf, and a steak dinner.  Door prizes were awarded for 
every player, a yearly highlight, as well as prizes for contest 
winners.  Lavery Automotive sponsored their annual 
contest at hole #11, giving golfers the opportunity to win a 
2017 Chevrolet Cruze with  a hole-in-one.  No one has yet 
accomplished the feat. 

The first place team, with a score of -18 was Josh Frase 
(’02), Jeff Frase (’80), Zach Keller, and Ryan Gaughan.  

A Marlington youth team was sponsored by the Don Krabill 
Family. The team consisted of Trent Weigand (’16), Quentin 
Rock (’16), Hannah Canale (’17), and Kyla Kackley. 

Our first “Crazy Outfit” contest was met with great 
enthusiasm and we crowned our individual winner, Jesse 
White, as well as our team winners Cheryl Robertson, Anita 
Dickerhoof, JoFay Alpert and Denise Wolens. 

This successful event was organized by the MAA’s Golf 
Committee members Emily (Wallace) Deack (’08), Laurie 
(Santschi) Gemberling (’77), Kevin Krabill (’86), Bill Liber 
(’65), Martha (Dickerhoof) Palmer (’77), Jerry Peterson 
(’68) and Kent Walter (’70).  

Marlington Alumni Golf Outing

Save the date! MAA Golf Outing Friday, July 20, 2018 
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Jesse White

First place team Josh Frase (’02), Jeff Frase (’80), Zach Keller, and Ryan Gaughan.



Marlington Alumni Golf Outing
The MAA appreciates the support of 

golfers as well as many generous 
individuals and businesses. 

Diamond Sponsor - $1,000
K. Palmer Insurance & Financials 

Services (Hunter Palmer ’11)

Gold Sponsors – $500
Compass System
Consumers National Bank
Copeco
Custom Poly Bag - Don Prather (’52) 

and Doug Prather (’72)
Fisher Power & Electric – Jeff Fisher 

(’93)
Hagan Heating & Plumbing, 

Representative Christine Hagan - 
John P Hagan (’73), Christina Hagan 
(’07), Captain John P Hagan (’98), 
Joseph Hagan (’99), and Joshua 
Hagan (’02)

Bill Liber (’65) 
Don Krabill Family -Kevin Krabill 

(’86), David Krabill (’88), and Kristy 
(Krabill) Schillig (’94)

Mac LTT Inc. – James Maiorana (’83)
Pauli Electric Inc.- Mike Pauli (’68)
Robertson Heating Supply – Scott 

Robertson (’80)
Rockledge Animal Clinic – Gregg 

Shinn (’66)
Royer Farms Inc. – Dan (’79), Joel 

(’81), Dustin (’06), Tyler (’10)
Quickdraft Inc.
Sable Creek Golf Course  - Robert & 

Mary (Berger) Frase (’59) Jeff (’80), 
Scott (’82), Tim Umberger (’82), 
David (’84), Dan (’85), and Theresa 
(Frase) Headley (’86) 

 
Hole Sponsors 
Alliance Ventures
Allstate – Durica Insurance
Attorney Joyce Lamb (’83) & Attorney 

John Morris
Blasiman Fire Equipment -  
   Ron Blasiman (’79) and Lynette 

(Weinert) Blasiman (’79);
Bonfert Glass
Cassady-Turkle-Christian Inc.
Cope Farm Equipment Inc.

Davidson Well Drilling –  Mike 
Davidson (’82) and Craig Davidson 
(’86)

Deerfield Farms Services Inc. –  Dean 
Wolf (’78)

Dehoff’s Floral – Garden – Lawn   - 
Seth DeHoff (’98)

Ermlich Insurance Agency
Evan Morris Family
Evanich Accounting & Tax LLC
Jim Fisher, Board of Education 

Member (’86)
Fisher Power & Electric – Jeff Fisher 

(’93)
Haidet Tax LLC
Hartville Hardware
Hill’s Heating & Cooling
Kennedy Bar B Que – Ernie (’64) and 

Patricia (Baughman) Schott (’64)
Mac LTT – Jim Maiorana (’83)
Maize Valley Farm Market  - Michelle 

(Vaughan) Bakan (’81) 
Marlboro Manufacturing
Marlboro Supply Inc. -  Scott Schwinn 

(’83) & Marcie (Frank) Schwinn (’83)
Marlington Alumni Board Members
On the Spot Cleaners & Restoration 
Alan Oyster (’66) and John Oyster 

(’90) 
Quality Oil & Gas –  Tim Lanzer (’65)
Roy’s Car Wash
Salem Republic Rubber Co.
Sarchione Chevrolet
Dennis (’76) and Vondea (Bohaychyk) 

Sheaffer (’76)
Brett (’65) & Jane (Vaughn) Shinn (’65)
State Farm –  Jon Schleuder Agency
Strouble Water Hauling –  Carl 

Strouble (’81)
Tom (’66) and Mary (Albright) Swartz 

(’66)
Taggarts – Ernie Schott (’64) and 

Patricia (Baughman) Schott (’64)
Traps Sports Center –  Dave 

Traphagan (’65)
Van Nostran Young
Kent (’70) and Mary Walter
Wally Armour
Washington Ruritans
West Main Veterinary Clinic
We’re Rolling Pretzel Company –  

Kevin Krabill (’86)
White Physical Therapy

Thank You Golf Sponsors
 Door Prize Sponsors
Applebee’s
Anstine Machine Shop – Mike 

Anstine (’82) & Jill (Shade) 
Anstine (’84)

Bernie’s Party Shoppe & Drive Thru
Mary (Lamb) Biller (’77)
Blasiman Fire Equipment -  Ron 

Blasiman (’79) and Lynette 
(Weinert) Blasiman (’79)

Blue Fig
Bob Evans
Class of ’77
Cockrill’s  Studio
College Inn 
Comfort Inn
Don Pancho’s
Get Go
Grinders Above & Beyond
Hampton Inn & Suites
Huntington National Bank
Jalisco Mexican Restaurant
Kennedy Bar B Que – Ernie (’64) 

and Patricia (Baughman) Schott 
(’64)

Manhatten Cleaners – Mike Miller 
(’73)

Marco’s Pizza
Mt. Union Mill – Deneen (Schillig) 

Wachsman (’67)
K. Palmer Insurance & Financial 

Services – Hunter Palmer 
(’11), Kelly (’76) and Martha 
(Dickerhoof) (’77) Palmer

Pleasant View Golf Course – 
Donnie Orwick (’73)

Starbucks
Tom Swartz (’66)
Taggarts Ice Cream - Ernie (’64) 

and Patricia (Baughman) Schott 
(’64) 

Tannenhauf Golf Course
Texas Roadhouse
We’re Rolling Pretzel Company –  

Kevin Krabill (’86)
YMCA of Alliance

The MAA appreciates the support of golfers as well as many generous individuals and businesses.
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The Marlington Alumni Association (MAA) was pleased to recognize 
Glen Lair (’76) as recipient of the 2017 Outstanding Alumni Award. Lair 
currently serves as the Executive Vice President of Product Development 
and Chief Financial Officer for Human Arc and is responsible for driving 
the organization’s financial strategies including budgeting, audit, tax and 
accounting management, and merger and acquisition valuation and analysis. 
Human Arc works within the healthcare industry, helping uninsured patients 
secure coverage through insurance subsidiaries as well as Medicaid and 
Medicare benefits. 

In his remarks, Lair told attendees that when kids are young they are often 
asked “What are you going to study?” Providing an answer, he said, is a 
struggle for many and was also for him. During high school he had no career 
plans, but was influenced as each Sunday night his father lamented how he 
did not want to go to work the next day. The young Lair prayed God would 
help him find something he was passionate about.   

While still a student at Marlington, Lair took a bookkeeping class and found 
he liked it and excelled at it.  When football coach Dale Herbert asked Lair 
and a few teammates if they were going to attend college, the young men 
were uncertain. Coach Herbert saw potential and personally arranged for 
the boys to visit Baldwin Wallace College.  With that encouragement, and a 
strong desire to play football, Lair attended college.   

Lair encouraged teachers not to underestimate the power they hold, saying that a simple kindness can change the 
trajectory of a child’s life.” He encouraged students to follow their passion, the things in their heart.  “Then do what you’re 
good at, he said, People will notice. You will succeed.” 

Glen and his wife, Christine, have been married for 22 years. The couple has three children, Logan (20) freshman 
in college, Aubrey (17) a high school senior and Braeden (13) a seventh grader. The family lives in Chesterland, OH 
(Geauga County).

MAA 2017 Outstanding Alumni
Businessman credits coach with encouraging success

Heather (McElroy) Hall (’89) joins the 
MAA board in 2017 with a variety of 
personal and professional skills. She 
received her Bachelor of Science in 
Education from Bowling Green State 
University (1993) and her Masters in 
the Art of Teaching from Marygrove 
College (2000). As a proud graduate of 
Marlington Heather is even more proud 
to have been a teacher in the district for 

the past twenty-two years.  She is currently a first grade 
teacher at Marlboro Elementary.

Heather teaches beginners aerobics class at the Alliance 
YMCA and is a member of Marlboro Christian Church. In 
her spare time she enjoys reading, shopping, exercise, 
watching funny movies, taking walks, relaxing by a fire with 
friends, traveling and spending time with her family.

The MAA welcomes Lori (Penrod) Reay 
(’75) to the board. Lori has been married 
to classmate and high school sweetheart 
Craig Reay (’75) for 38 years. Together 
they have parented their “greatest 
accomplishments,” Justin (’98), Derik 
(’00) and Tyler Reay (’08). Moving a 
number of times with Craig’s job, Lori 
was a stay at home mom the first fifteen 
years of their marriage, eventually 

returning to Alliance and purchasing her family home. 

Lori attended Kent State University and was a para-
professional for Marlington Local Schools until her 
retirement in November 2016. Lori is very active with the 
Science Hill Community Church, the Marlington Middle 
School Care Team and the District’s “back pack” food 
distribution. She enjoys traveling to visit their children and 
grandchildren, spending time with family and friends in 
Alliance, trips to Canada and decorating/crafts. 

Welcome New Board Members
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MAA 2017 Outstanding Alumni
Businessman credits coach with encouraging success

MAA Holds 
Annual Banquet
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Brenda (Tartzen) Hale (’85) lives in the San Francisco Bay 
area of CA and is a Software Quality Engineer 

William (Bill) Mowry (’49) retired in 1992 as a nuclear 
physicist. He and his wife enjoy sailing, camping, traveling 
and golf.

Emil Koval (’77) and his wife Annie live in Alexandria VA. 
Emil is a retired Army Officer (MAJ) currently a USG civilian 
(US Army).

Travis Ryan (’87) lives in Surprise, AZ. He and his wife and 
children enjoy taking their Jeep out to play in the desert.

Robert North (’08) lives in Louisville, OH. He served five 
years in the United States Marine Corps and is now a 
career Firefighter and Paramedic with the Salem Fire 
Department.

The Marlington Alumni Association (MAA) held its annual 
meeting and scholarship awards banquet on Monday, April 
24, 2017 at the Hartville Kitchen. MAA President Vondea 
(Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (’76) greeted guests and presided 
over the event where 41 scholarships totaling $64,000 were 
awarded. MAA Treasurer, Nancy (Phillips) Prueter (’72) 
reported MAA endowments and funds have grown each year 
because of the hard work of alumni board members, careful 
and prudent investing and generous alumni and friends. MAA 
assets now total more than $1.4 million.

New MAA Board members Heather (McElroy) Hall (’89) and 
Lori (Penrod) Reay (’75) were introduced and approved 
for three year terms. Following dinner, Outstanding Alumni 
Committee Chair, Frank Carozzi (’83) introduced award 
recipient Glen Lair (’76).  

Where are 
they now?

John Battershell (’65) and Gerald Bixler (’56)

Superintendent Joe Knoll (’84) and William Koch

 Wahl (’60) and Michael Wahl (’64) Upcoming reunion we can promote for you? 
Updated address? Good things to share? 
Go to www.marlingtonalumni.org to let us know!



Andrew Adams
Class of 1966 
Military Award
University of Akron 
or The Ohio State 
University  
Electrical engineering

Amanda Anstine 
Marlington Alumni 
Association 
Scholarship
University of Akron  
Mechanical 
engineering

	Bryan Bixler 
Howard and Trudy 
Kitzmiller Student 
Athlete Scholarship 
University of Akron 
Political Science

	Brooke Brodzinski 
Wayne and 
Bertha McAlister 
Scholarship
University of Toledo 
Pharmacy

	Hannah Canale 
Mary Louise 
Bixler Education 
Scholarship 
University of Mount 
Union  
Early childhood 		

		  education

Benjamin Carman 
Frank and Anna 
Carozzi Memorial 
Scholarship 
Class of 1990 
Scholarship 	
	Mathematics and  

		  computer science

Emily Catona 
Harold (Hal) and 
Ruth Sweitzer 
Scholarship 
Kent State University 
Fashion design and 
French

Sean Cooley 
General John 
Churchill, First Duke 
of Marlborough, 
Academic Warrior 
Award
Kent State University, 
Stark campus 

		  Nursing 

Karissa Cowgill 
James Krabill 
Memorial 
Scholarships
Walsh University 
Nursing

Kaylee Datz 
James Krabill 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
Gordon Eaton 
Scholarship 
The Ohio State 
University Agriculture 	

		  Technical Institute  
		  Floral design and 	
		  marketing

Jake DaVolio 
Thomas Hazen 
Scholarship 
University of Akron  
Mechanical 
Engineering

Dominique Delmoro 
Marlington Alumni 
Association 
Scholarship
Ohio Wesleyan 
University  
Biology and pre-med
  
Cassidy Fisher 
Marlington Alumni 
Association 
Scholarship
The Ohio State 
University  
Applied mathematics

Jenna Hamby 
Pete Moulin 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
Kent State University 
Nursing
  
Devin Hoebeke 
Marlington Alumni 
Association 
Scholarship
Stark State and the 
University of Akron  
Mechanical 
engineering

Patrick Husk 
Lexington Township 
Volunteer Fire 
Department in 
Memory of Berkley 
Barker Scholarship
Kent State University 
Forensic science  

Stephen Kinney 
Melvin J. Snode 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
University of Mount 
Union  
Psychology

On Monday, April 24, 2017 the 
Marlington Alumni Association 
(MAA) held its annual meeting and 
scholarship awards at the Hartville 
Kitchen. 

MAA President Vondea (Bohaychyk) 
Sheaffer (’76) and fellow members 
awarded over 41 scholarships totaling 
$64,000.  A list of scholarships can be 
found on page 11 of this issue.
 
Recipients are listed in alphabetical 
order by last name, followed by 
scholarship received, college attending 
and area of study.
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Christopher Liebhart  
Ford C. Davis 
Scholarship 
University of Akron  
Aerospace 
Engineering
 
Bekah Locke 
Rita Moulin Memorial 
Scholarship 
Geneva College 
Communications and 
ministry

Isabel Mack 
James Krabill 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
University of Akron  
Education or speech 
pathology 

Carolyn Mast 
MAA Duke 
Scholarship
Kent State University, 
Stark Campus  
Early childhood and 
special education

Jessica Milburn 
Barbara Yoder 
Hall Memorial 
Scholarship 
University of Mount 
Union  
	Art and graphic design

Carlee Mitchell 
Gerald P. Burke 
Scholarship 
Class of 1990 
Scholarship
University of Mount 
Union   
	Biochemistry and 	

		  French

Nathan Mohr 
McIntosh Family 
Scholarship 
University of Akron  
Aerospace 
engineering 

Olivia Morey 
Eleanor Ramser 
Scholarship 
University of Mount 
Union  
Art and Spanish

Maranda Neff 
Lee and Carolyn 
Gabric Scholarship 
Walsh University 
Nursing 

Courtney Nolf 
Kimi Korleski 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
University of Akron  
Music education and 
psychology

Kylie Pontius 
Louise Bingham 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
University of Mount 
Union  
Art education and 
special education

Andrew Rininger 
Richard and 
Annabelle (Bloss) 
Bohaychyk 
Scholarship 
University of 
Northwestern Ohio 
Automotive technology

Erica Robinson 
Scott and Cheryl 
Robertson 
Scholarship 
The Ohio State 
University  
Business

Sheridan Rummell 
James Krabill 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
Kent State University 
Chemistry / 
pharmaceuticals

Kyle Sawyer 
Carol Teutsch 
Memorial 
Scholarship 
Stark State  
Biology

Dustin Schafer 
MAA Duke 
Scholarship 
University of Akron 
Electrical engineering
 

Maria Steve  
Elizabeth Albright 
Education 
Scholarship 
University of 
Youngstown 
Psychology

Caden Swisher
Scott and Cheryl 
Robertson 
Scholarships 
University of Akron 
Business and financial 
planning 

 
Daniel Weimer 
Battershell Family 
Scholarship 
The Ohio State 
University  
Public management, 
leadership, and policy
 
Olivia Yoder 
Hastings 
Scholarship 
Kent State University  
English and writing
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2016 Marlington Alumni Association Donors
The MAA gratefully acknowledging those alumni, friends and families who are committed to funding 

scholarships, academic assistance and student programs.  Gifts were made from January 1, 2016-December 31, 2016. 
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DUKE Donations totaling 
$1,000 or greater

General Fund Donations
David Albright (’62)
Dawson Cunningham (’64)
Tim (’90) & Beth (Draper ’90) Muckley
Bill Patton (’54)
Dr. Tom (’68) & Karen (Werstler) (’69) 

Robinson 
Dennis (’76) & Vondea (Bohaychyk) 

(’76) Sheaffer 

Elizabeth Albright Education 
Scholarship

David Albright (’62)
Louis & Carol (Albright) (’65) 

Mineweaser
Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz

Battershell Family Scholarship
Carl (’66) & Gloria Battershell
Jeff Battershell (’90)
John (’65) & Cindy (Kimes) (’68) 

Battershell

Mary Louise Bixler Education 
Scholarship

Gerald (’56) & Mary Louise (Anstine) 
(’58) Bixler

Richard & Annabelle (Bloss) 
Bohaychyk Scholarship

Dennis (’76) & Vondea (Bohaychyk) 
(’76) Sheaffer 

Frank & Anna Carozzi Scholarship
Frank (’83) & Annette Carozzi 

Class of 1966 Military Award
Carl (’66) & Gloria Battershell 
Class of 1966 Reunion Attendees
Pamela (McIntyre) (’66) Stump
Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz
Michael (’64) & Katherine Wahl

Class of 1990 Scholarship
Jeff Battershell (’90)
James & Louanne (Johnson) (’90) 

Kiko
Christopher Kirkpatrick (’90)
Tim (’90) & Beth (Draper) (’90) 

Muckley
John Oyster (’90)

Fred W. Elsass, Gen. John Churchill 
Academic Warrior Award

Fred (’59) & Jill Elsass

Barbara Yoder-Hall Scholarship
Jason Hall (’89)

Kimi Korleski Scholarship
Michael (’73) & Diane (Byers) (’73) 

Hoover

Scott & Cheryl Robertson 
Scholarship

Scott (’80) & Cheryl Robertson

DUCHESS Donations totaling 
$500-$999

General Fund Donations
Robert & Margaret (McAlister) (’42) 

Shoemaker
F. Carl Walter & Family (’69)

Elizabeth Albright Education 
Scholarship

The Children of Forrest & Elizabeth 
Albright

Philip & Kay (Albright) Burgi

Mary Louise Bixler Education 
Scholarship

Gerald (’56) & Mary Louise (Anstine) 
(’58) Bixler

Richard & Annabelle (Bloss) 
Bohaychyk Scholarship

Gorman & Crystal (Bohaychyk) (’79) 
Rasmussen

Class of 1966 Military Award
Pat (’66) & Kathy Ryan
John (Jet) (’66) & Teresa Thomas
Gregg Shinn, DVM (’66)

Knight Donations totaling 
$100-$499

General Fund Donations
AT&T Matching Gift
Nick (’96) & Andrea Evanich
Jim Fisher (’86)
Robert (’59) & Mary (Berger) (’59) 

Frase
Karen (Zellers) (’59) Garra 
Julie Greiner (’01)

Wally (’63) & Andrea (Miller) (‘63) 
Gumm

Robert (’45) & Dorothy Haines
Bernard J. Knepp, Jr. (’67)
Tim (’65) & Pat Lanzer
Marilyn (Stauffer) Lauby (’62)
Kerri (Braucher) Lohr (’93)
Gretchen (Miller) (’60) Norman
Sally (Myers) Petrucci (’65)
Sharon (Moser) Pfister (’86)
Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 

Prueter
Ted Purviance (’64)
Ray (’44) & Ellen Sluss 
Monica (Egert) Smith (’93)
Daniel Snyder (’61)
Gary (’59) & Susan Stauffer
Jennifer (Wilson) (’98) Surmay
Larry (’67)& Sophie Umberger & 

Family
John (’71) & Leslie (Lanzer) (’71) 

Wasem

Elizabeth Albright Education 
Scholarship

Jeffery Fisher (’93)

Mary Louise Bixler Education 
Scholarship

Jerry (’74) & Lori (Linerode) (’71) 
Dickerhoof

Richard & Annabelle (Bloss) 
Bohaychyk Scholarship

Jim Fisher (’86)
Nancie (Estes) Lively 

Gerald Burke Scholarship
Clyde (’68) & Sherry Lepley

Class of 1966 Military Award
Don Battershell, Jr. (’64) 
Lynn (Skipper) (’66) Bowen
Sandy (Thomas) (’66) Citino
Douglas Cunningham, DVM (’66)
Jim & Deb (Wolf) (’75) Davidson
William Eberle (’64)
John & Connie (Snode) (’66) Flynn



Wally (’63) & Andrea (Miller) (‘63) 
Gumm

Denny Lutton (’66)
Joelle McIlroy (Retired Teacher)
Janene (Muckley) (’66) Gorham
CDR John Kennedy, USN (Ret) (’69)
Lucille Mohr 
Alan Oyster (’66)
Sally (Myers) Petrucci (’65)
Richard Pinkerton (’68)
Dan (’66) & Joan (Grinnan) (’68) 

Preising
Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 

Prueter
Bill (’56) & Carol (Collins) (’56) 

Umberger
Dona (Weibush) (’66) Yaggi
Gerald Wenger (’66)
Phyllis (Hall) (’66) Wise

Class of 1990 Scholarship
Ryan Schneider (’90)

Ford C. Davis Scholarship
Nadine (Davis) Donachy (’49)
Thomas Mason (’14)

Thomas Hazen Scholarship
Tom (’67) & Bonnie (Saunier) (’68) 

Linerode
Anthony Mansell (’56)
Marjorie (Wolfe) (’35) McCallum
Carol (Stermer) (’59) McGirr
Richard Pinkerton (’68)

Howard & Trudy Kitzmiller Student 
Athlete Scholarship

Dale Baugh (’68)
Brett (’65) & Jane (Vaughan) (’65) 

Shinn

Lexington Twp. Vol. Firefighters’/
Berkley Barker Scholarship

Lexington Volunteer Firefighters
Arthur Williams 

McIntosh Family Scholarship
Aaron & Danielle (McIntosh) (’97) 

Hawk
Brinton McIntosh (’02)
Jonathan (’00) & Jennifer McIntosh
Richard (’76) & Tammy (Reber (’77)
  Frank

Franklin (Bud) Muniz Baseball 
Scholarship

Daren (’89) & Michelle Balderson

Eleanor Ramser Scholarship
Kevin Krabill (’86)

Melvin J. Snode Scholarship
John & Connie (Snode) (’66) Flynn

LADY Donations totaling  
$50-$99

General Fund Donations
John (’68) & Sue (Myers) (’68) Burkey
Ronald Davis (’51)
Geoff Frank (’83)
Tim (’90) & Bonnie Freshly
Christopher & Christine Germak
Marsha (Rinehart) (’70) Graham 
Cindy (Phillips) (’71) Hazelton
Richard Hickerson (’62)
Cheryl Mack (’63)
Cris (Bryant) (’82) Mohr
Emma (Beamer) (’88) Owen
Mary (Carr) (’52) Petrich
Jeff (’82) & Kim Shoemaker
Clifford Sweitzer (’55)

Elizabeth Albright Education 
Scholarship

Kathryn Fisher (’11)
Virginia Robart

Louise Bingham Scholarship
A.A. Hammersmith Insurance, Inc.

Mary Louise Bixler Education 
Scholarship

Wade (’41) & Audrey Fox

Frank & Anna Carozzi Scholarship
Class of 1983 

Class of 1966 Military Award
Mary (Lamb) (’77) Biller
John Cespedes (’67)
Faye (Rohrer) (’67) Maholm
Neil (’66) & Judy Yarian

Thomas Hazen Scholarship
Wade (’41) & Audrey Fox
Jennifer Johnson (’90)

Howard & Trudy Kitzmiller Student 
Athlete Scholarship

Susan (Curtis) (’69) Scaia

Franklin (Bud) Muniz Baseball 
Scholarship

John Morris & Joyce Lamb (’87)

EARL Donations totaling  
$25-$49 

General Fund Donations
Twila (Zumkehr) (’56) Hoover
Selma R. Kennedy
James & Barbara Sabin

Elizabeth Albright Education 
Scholarship

Amber (Fisher) (’09) Shaffer

Battershell Family Scholarship
Al & Carol Sue (Pontius) (’59) Tracy 

Richard & Annabelle (Bloss) 
Bohaychyk Scholarship

Sam (’54) & Barb (Bretz) (’54) Bacon

Class of 1966 Military Award
William Koch (Retired Teacher)

Kimi Korleski Scholarship
William Koch (Retired Teacher)

McIntosh Family Scholarship
William R. (’78) & Lora Wyss, Jr.

HERALD Donations totaling 
less than $25

General Fund Donations
Jennifer Beisel 

Battershell Family Scholarship
Al & Carol Sue (Pontius) (’59) Tracy

Class of 1966 Military Award
Sara (Burdick) (’66) McGuire
Karen (Kimpton) (’66) Stewart
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2016 MEMORIAL AND 
TRIBUTE GIFTS
Caring alumni, friends and family 
members remembered and honored 
the following individuals
with gifts to the Marlington Alumni 
Association from January 1, 2016 - 
December 31, 2016.

IN MEMORY
In memory of Alvis Faverty (’65)
Denny Lutton (’66)

In memory of Melvina Hazen
Jennifer Johnson (’90)

In memory of Thomas Hazen
Jennifer Johnson (’90)
Tom (’67) & Bonnie (Saunier) (’68) 

Linerode
Marjorie (Wolfe) (’35) McCallum

In memory of Addie Lamb
A.A. Hammersmith Insurance, Inc.

In memory of Jean Shoemaker (’75)
Robert & Margaret (McAlister) (’42) 

Shoemaker

In memory of Kay (Shoemaker ) 
(’67) Peterson

Faye (Rohrer) (’67) Maholm

In memory of Dennis James Wahl 
(’66) 

Michael (’64) & Katherine Wahl

In memory of Will Sims (’82)
Jennifer Beisel

In memory of Keith Umberger (’61)
Ronald Davis (’51)
Christopher & Christine Germak
Twila (Zumkehr) (’56) Hoover
Selma R. Kennedy
James & Barbara Sabin
Bill (’56) & Carol (Collins) (’56) 

Umberger
Larry (’67) & Sophie Umberger & 

Family

In memory of Ashley (White) (’05) 
Stumpf 

William Eberle (’64)

In memory of Annabelle (Bloss 
Bohaychyk) (’54) Fearon 

Nancie (Estes) Lively 

In memory of Merill Purviance, 
(Faculty ’57-77)

Ted Purviance (’64)

In memory of Judy (France) (’72) 
Chapman 

Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 
Prueter

In memory of Jeannette (Gerardat) 
(’32) Stauffer 

Marilyn (Stauffer) Lauby (’62)
Gary (’59) & Susan Stauffer

In memory of Henry C. Sweitzer 
(’53) 

Clifford Sweitzer (’55)

IN HONOR

In honor of the Class of 1967
Richard Pinkerton (’68)

In honor of John McIntosh
Richard (’76) & Tammy (Reber) (’77) 

Frank

In honor of Bob, Linda & LouAnn 
Pontius

Al & Carol Sue (Pontius) (’59) Tracy 
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LIFE AND DEATH 
DECISIONS - AND LIVING 
FOREVER!
		
In discussing your estate plans 
with your family and your attorney, 
there are many important 
decisions to consider. Some 
decisions affect how your assets 
are managed during your lifetime; 
others determine how you may 
bless your family, friends, and 
favorite charities as your legacy. 

The generous support of alumni, 
friends, faculty, and community 
members has shaped the MAA for 
more than twenty-five years. 

Your named gift - a way to live 
forever- can be arranged with as 
little as a $10,000 commitment. 
Your planned gift, planned 
because it’s part of your will, can 
make a lasting impact in the lives 
of others.

If you would like more information 
about establishing a named 
scholarship, bequest or other 
charitable gift options, please 
contact Vondea (Bohaychyk) 
Sheaffer, MAA President, at 
(330) 697-4036 or 
marlingtonalumni@yahoo.com.



2017 MAA STUDENT 
SCHOLAR SPONSORS
The following donors graciously 
sponsored one or more Student 
Scholars for the 2017 Annual Meeting 
and Scholarship Banquet

Mike & Jill Burke
Frank Carozzi (’83)
Fred (’59) & Jill Elsass
Jim Fisher (’86)
Lee (’82) & Carolyn Gabric
Cara (Coveleski) Ganser (’83)
Marsha (Rinehart) (’70) Graham
Edgar & Sandi Hall
Karen (Slabaugh) Humphries (’83)
Kevin Krabill (’86)
Glen (’76) & Christine Lair
Clyde (’68) & Sherry Lepley
Bill (’65) & Melinda Liber
Tom & Gwen (Burdick) (’69) Liverett
Phil (’82) & Erika (’89) Lukens-Yoder
Joelle McIlroy
John Morris & Joyce Lamb (’83)
Robert (’61) & Mary Lou (Biery) (’61) 

Muckley
Bill Patton (’54)
Don (’52) & Janet (Hamlin) (’53) 

Prather
Tom (’68) & Karen (Werstler) (’69) 

Robinson
Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 

Swartz
Elsie (Shoemaker) Walker (’52)
Mike (’88) & Shannon White
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SCHOLARSHIPS
The Marlington Alumni Association is pleased to partner with 
generous alumni and friends to provide academic assistance to a 
Marlington seniors. Scholarships focus on a variety of interests and 
academic pursuits.

The Elizabeth Albright Education Scholarship
Battershell Family Scholarship
Louise Bingham Memorial Scholarship
Mary Louise Bixler Education Scholarship
Richard W. and Annabelle Bohaychyk Memorial Scholarship
Gerald P. Burke Scholarship
Frank J. and Anna Carozzi Memorial Scholarship
General John Churchill, First Duke of Marlborough, 
- Academic Warrior Award
Class of ‘66 Military Award
Class of ‘90 Scholarship
Ford C. Davis Scholarship
Gordon A. Eaton Scholarship
Lee and Carolyn Gabric Scholarship
Barbara Yoder Hall Memorial Scholarship
James and Erma Hastings Scholarship
Thomas Hazen Memorial Scholarship
Howard F. and Trudy S. Kitzmiller Scholarship
Kimi Korleski Memorial Scholarship
James Krabill Memorial Scholarship
Lexington Twp. Vol. Firefighter Scholarship 
- in Memory of Berkley Barker
Wayne and Bertha McAlister Family Scholarship
McIntosh Family Scholarship
Pete Moulin Scholarship
Rita Moulin Memorial Scholarship
Franklin L. (Butch) Muniz Baseball Scholarship
Ramser Scholarship
Scott and Cheryl Robertson Scholarship
Melvin J. Snode Memorial Scholarship
Harold (Hal) and Ruth Sweitzer Scholarship
Carol Teutsch Memorial Scholarship
Marlington Alumni Association Duke Award 
Marlington Alumni Association Scholarship



Marlington Alumni Association Board
OFFICERS
Vondea (Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (’76), President
*Michelle (Vaughan) Bakan (’81), Vice President
Karen (Slabaugh) Humphries (’83), Secretary
Nancy (Phillips) Prueter (’72), Treasurer
William Liber (’65), Financial Advisor

TRUSTEES
*Sam Bacon (’54)
Gary Blume (’78)
Frank Carozzi (’83)
*Emily (Wallace) Deack (’08)
*Jan Essick (’05)
*Laurie (Santschi) Gemberling (’77)
*Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70)
*Julie Greiner (’01)
Heather (McElroy) Hall (’89)
Kevin Krabill (’86)
*Clyde Lepley (’68)
Cristine (Bryant) Mohr (’82)
Mary Lou (Biery) Muckley (’61)
*John Oyster (’90)
Martha (Dickerhoof) Palmer (’77)
Lori (Penrod) Reay (’75)
*Dan Tolerton (’75)
Karen (Schaffer) Vrabec (’89)

*Denotes Scholarship Committee

Find us at:
Website: Marlingtonalumni.org
Facebook: MarlingtonAlumniAssociation
Email: marlingtonalumni@yahoo.com

MAA is Amping Up Impact!
Almuni Mentors Needed
The Marlington Alumni Association is pleased to announce the 
creation of the Alumni Mentoring Program (AMP).  

Marlington alums have enjoyed a wide range of career successes 
in countess fields and industries.  We are excited to open a 
channel of communication for those alumni willing to offer insight, 
support and career advice to students or other alumni who may be 
interested in pursuing similar paths.  

Applications for mentors and mentees will soon be available on 
the MAA website. As the pool of participants grows, candidates 
will be matched based on shared professional goals and career 
needs. 

This is a great opportunity for our accomplished alumni to assist 
the next generation by sharing knowledge, experience and 
career guidance. Watch the MAA website for details. (www.
marlingtonalumni.org) Want to share your immediate thoughts or 
interest? Email us at marlingtonalumni@yahoo.com. 

We look forward to pairing our accomplished alumni with those 
seeking real world wisdom and experience.

If the alum listed above is no longer living at this address, or you would prefer to not receive our mailings,
please contact us at marlingtonalumni@yahoo.com so that we can update our records!


